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Circular Letter No. 12-1619 

 
 
 
 
RE: NCCI Item B-1425 – Revisions to Employers Liability and Admiralty 

or FELA Coverage Increased Limits Percentages and Factors – 
Clarification 

 
 
On July 12, 2012, the Minnesota Workers’ Compensation Insurers Association, Inc. 
(MWCIA) distributed Circular Letter No. 12-1616 announcing that the Minnesota 
Department of Commerce had approved the above filing to become effective 12:01 
a.m., January 1, 2013, for new and renewal business.  
 
The purpose of this circular is to clarify that carriers wishing to adopt these 
Employers Liability and Admiralty or FELA Coverage Increased Limits Percentages 
and Factors, must make their own filing, on their own manual pages, with the 
Minnesota Department of Commerce for approval, including the carriers’ minimum 
premium charges. 
 
For details regarding NCCI’s Item B-1425, please refer to Circular Letter No. 12-1616 
located on MWCIA’s website at www.mwcia.org.  

 
Please direct any questions you may have concerning this circular to MWCIA’s 
Member & Customer Services Department at (952) 897-1737, option 1 or email at 
underwriting@mwcia.org. 
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